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Project Update, May 5, 2009 
 
Final stages of major above ground construction activities 
 
King County's contractor will begin the final stages of above ground construction 
activities on the King Street Odor Control facility.  During the month of May, crews will 
be installing the odor control tank, setting the exhaust stack, pouring concrete, and 
completing associated masonry work on the facility. The work will occur weekdays from 
7 a.m. – 5 p.m. Crews may also work on Saturday, 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. if necessary. 
 
Beginning sometime in June, the remaining mechanical and electrical construction 
activities will take place below ground and should minimize construction impacts in the 
area for the remainder of the project. The project is expected to be completed late 
summer/early fall 2009.  
 
Community members can expect increased noise from construction activities during 
work hours. To protect public safety, pedestrians should remain alert and cautious when 
passing near the construction zone.  All access into the construction zone should be 
coordinated with King County's project team in advance. 
 
What to Expect 
 
• Increased noise and activity in the construction zone between King Street Station 

and the Weller Street Bridge starting the week of May 4 from 7 a.m. - 5 p.m.  
• Large cranes, concrete mixing trucks, and additional construction equipment and 

crews working on site. 

• Temporary disruption in traffic flow at South King Street and Second Avenue. 
 
King County is committed to being a good neighbor during construction.  The project 
team will continue to work with community members to minimize disruptions to the daily 
lives of those living and working near the construction zone.   
 
For more information please contact the project information line: 206-205-9305 or visit the 
project web page: 
http://www.kingcounty.gov/environment/wtd/Construction/Seattle/KingStOC.aspx  
 
Please share this update with anyone you believe will be interested in learning more 
about the project. Thank you for your patience and accommodation during construction. 
 
 

Alternative Formats Available  
206-263-7321| 711 (TTY Relay) 


